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1. Do you support the revocation of the Medals of Honor for the 1890 Wounded Knee 

Massacre?  
 

Yes. The Congressional Medal of Honor is our Nation’s highest award for gallantry in 
combat, in defense of our Nation’s highest ideals and principles. That this medal was awarded 
for the massacre of hundreds of unarmed Native Americans, including women and children, is 
abhorrent to those very ideals and lessens what the award represents in integrity and personal 
sacrifice for all others who have received it.  

 
2. According to the United States Department of Justice, American Indian women are ten 

times more likely to be murdered than the national average. Four in five American 
Indian women will experience violence in their lifetimes.  Homicide is the third leading 
cause of death for American Indian girls and women between the ages of 10 and 24. The 
MMIW crisis has long been a quiet crisis, as federal authorities and federal law 
enforcement fail to accurately report data or work to find the women who disappear or 
are murdered. As President of the United States, how would you use your authority to 
address the Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women crisis in Indian Country?  

 
What’s happening to indigenous women on reservations and across the United States is 
unconscionable and outrageous. And, it’s devastating that families are conducting their own 
searches for missing loved ones. It must end.  
 
I’ve spent my entire career working to end violence against women. In 1990, I wrote the 
Violence Against Women Act, and fought for it to be passed four years later. I’m proud to 
have fought for tribes’ rightful authority to protect Native women from abuse, a battle we won 
in 2013, when we got the Violence Against Women Act reauthorization to recognize tribes' 
inherent power to exercise special criminal jurisdiction over non-Indian offenders who 
commit domestic violence, dating violence, or violate a protection order.  
 
Progress is possible. But for missing and murdered indigenous women and their families, 
justice remains out of reach.  
 
In October 2019, I sent the vice chair of my campaign Cathy Russell, who was U.S. 
Ambassador-At-Large for Global Women's Issues in the Obama-Biden Administration, to 
represent me at the first-ever forum on Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women in the 
United States. She heard directly from families who lost daughters, sisters, and friends -- and 
then were left alone to search for their loved ones.  
 
The epidemic of violence against indigenous women and girls is a stain on our past and 
present. But it does not have to be our future. That's why I support the 2019 reauthorization of 
VAWA that the House of Representatives has passed, which would expand tribal jurisdiction 
provisions to address crimes including sexual violence, sex trafficking, and stalking. If it has 
not become law by the time I enter the White House, it will be one of my top legislative 
priorities. 
 

Brian Edwards


